

December 17, 1999

Mr. Robert L. Walters, Chief Engineer Arkansas Highway & Transportation Dept. P. O. Box 2261 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-2261

> Re: Signalization Project Caraway Rd. @ Phillips Dr.

Dear Mr. Walters:

Attached is a copy of a Resolution recently passed by the Jonesboro City Council requesting State and Federal aid for signalization of the Caraway Road/Phillips Drive intersection. It also commits the City to participate in accordance with its designated responsibility in the project.

As you are aware, Phillips Drive is a busy U. S. 63 frontage road, and Caraway Road has perhaps the highest traffic volume of any street in Jonesboro. Signalization of the intersection would greatly assist traffic facilitation, and provide much needed safety for the traveling public.

Please program this project at your earliest convenience, and advise as to when the project can be scheduled. Your cooperation and assistance is greatly appreciated.

cc: Aubrey Scott, MATA
Jeff Hawkins, Planning

Executive Office • City Hall • P.O. Box 1845 • Jonesboro, Arkansas 72403-1845 • (870) 932-1052 • FAX: (870) 933-4619